
Agenda Item #: 

 

Staff Report   
City of Manhattan Beach 

  
 

TO:  Honorable Mayor Fahey and Members of the City Council 
 
THROUGH: Geoff Dolan, City Manager 
 
FROM: Sherilyn Lombos, Deputy City Manager 
 
DATE: September 20, 2005 
 
SUBJECT: Consideration of Appointment of Jean Cordero to the South Bay Workforce 

Investment Board 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends that the City Council appoint Jean Cordero to serve as the Manhattan Beach 
representative to the South Bay Workforce Investment Board (SBWIB) for the term of July 1, 2005 
through June 30, 2009. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATION: 
There are no budget implications associated with staff’s recommendation. 
 
DISCUSSION: 
The South Bay Workforce Investment Board administers and delivers services pursuant to the 
Federal Job Training Partnership Act (JTPA) to the residents of El Segundo, Gardena, Hawthorne, 
Hermosa Beach, Inglewood, Lawndale, Manhattan Beach, and Redondo Beach.  Each city has a 
“private-sector employer” that serves as our representative on the SBWIB. 
 
Jean Cordero, owner of Entertaining Friends is being nominated by the Chamber of Commerce for 
the term of July 1, 2005 through June 30, 2009.  Jean meets the requirements of the SBWIB and is 
therefore an appropriate representative. 
 
If the City Council approves the request, the appointment will be presented to the City of 
Hawthorne City council for ratification.  The City of Hawthorne is designated as the agency 
responsible for administering the SBWIB. 
 
 
Attachment: Letter dated August 9, 2005 from the Manhattan Beach Chamber of Commerce 


